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From the desk of Chaplain / President, Shelia Johnson 

 

Dear Hope Partners and Friends, 
     I would like to take this time to thank all of our partners and friends from the depth of my heart for 
your continued support and prayers. It has truly been an experience for the ministry, and I know it's 
been one for every one of you, these past two years. I believe that with Christ, this year can and will 
be a more fruitful year. Why? Because keeping the FAITH and not wavering, nor giving up can only 
cause us to be victorious. We are now in the year of 2022, (22) in the KJV relates to light, revelation, 
and spiritual knowledge. It is also the last chapter of the Bible which reveals who the Messiah is. In 
PS. 119 the longest chapter contains 22 stanzas. Paul's conversion is found in Acts 22. 22,000 
Levites were placed in charge of the tabernacle. In Gen 22. Abraham offered Isaac up on the altar. 
The will of God is found 22 times in 22 verses. And the list goes on and on. Even though we have 
gone through some trying times and situations we still have the victory in Jesus because we are 
conquerors and Jesus has already won the battle. That's why the victory is ours. 
 
     We are now in our 40th year of prison ministry (40) a period of testing whereas we are 
being tested and tried even more to see if our faith in Jesus Christ is solid as a rock. I believe 
that this will be an explosive year for us to see great things happening. We are believing in 
God for more salvations, healings, and miracles to happen in greater numbers than before. 
Some of the prisons are opening up more which means they are letting more inmates come to 
services and more volunteers soon to be able to come in. We are still in need of more 
volunteers. Please pray  and ask God to send us more volunteers and laborers. "The harvest 
is truly plenteous, but the laborers are few;  
Pray you therefore the Lord of harvest, that he will send forth laborers into his harvest  
(Matt 9:37-38)". 
     Also, we are believing God that the vision, "The Town of Hope", will come to fruition in this year 
2022. If you believe this vision is from God, labor  with us , support us prayerfully and financially. If 
and when God speaks to you , hear His voice and obey whatever He tells you to do. 
 
I am  excited about what God will be doing this year and anticipating great things from a mighty God. I 
pray that each of you is doing well staying safe and in the best of health. Know that we love you, may 
God bless you abundantly. 

One Of His Own 
I may not know what lies ahead for me; But this I know, I'm not alone. 

I found a Friend who always stands by me and claims me as one of His own. 
One of His own is all I want to be--where He may lead, I'll follow on; 
What if I know, whatever comes to me, I'll always be one of His own. 

Hope For All in Jesus 
Prison Outreach 

mailto:schristianjs@gmail.com


Shelia Johnson; President email: schristianjs@gmail.com       www.hopeforallinjesus.org 
Remembering Pastor Robert Dubois; Founder  1936 to 2020 

“The teaching of the wise is a fountain of life, to turn aside from the snares of death.”  Proverbs 13:14 
 
 

 

CHRISTMAS BANQUET 
If any of you have photo’s and or comments you would like to share on our website, please 
send them to the following email:  at:  Paul+HopeChristmas@oylercreative.com   
 
 

 
Texas prisons are opened to volunteers.  Restrictions for Covid-19 are gradually being lifted.  Virus 
testing, mask, social distancing, continue.  The limit of two volunteers for each service has been lifted 
in certain prisons. We will announce new details. When we receive them.  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Pam Lychner State Jail, January 23rd, Hope For All In Jesus went into the Pam Lychner County Jail, 
with Jason Perez and I ministering in the 8:00am service.  The inmates in this unit are there for a few 
months to one year. I brought my acoustic guitar and led the worship to open the meeting and Jason 
Perez (a recent volunteer for the prison ministry) gave an encouraging word to the men using many 
scriptures from the Bible.  The message I gave was “Love Not the World” using 1 John 2:15 to 
showing that, “if anyone loves the world, the love of the Father is not in him” and concluded with  

“Be careful for nothing; but in everything by prayer and supplication with 
 thanksgiving let your requests be made known unto God.” Phil 4:6 (KJV) 

Prayer requests should be submitted to Chaplain Shelia Johnson ** 281-467-2410 ** 

PLEASE TAKE A MOMENT TO JOIN US IN PRAYER 
SUBJECT REQUEST 

Pastors Mozell & A.T. We rejoice that Pastor Mozell is getting around.  We confidently expect 
improvement in her and A.T.’s health as promised, in the Name of the Lord 
of Hosts, Jesus, our hope and our deliverer. 

Maxine & her children We continue to make request for support for Maxine & her children 
Mr. & Mrs. Abe 
Washington 

Lord God, Father of Lovingkindness and favor, We are asking for Your 
Favor to shine on our brother and sister, in Jesus Name. 

Elderly partners Father, those of us who may be weary are in need of a good shot in the arm, 
boosting our energy level with Holy Ghost Power, and a reminder of our 
eternal inheritance. 

FEBRUARY 2022 
6th 7am & 12:30pm Estelle 12th 2:30 pm Stringfellow 

6th 8 am Clemens 19th 12 pm noon Diboll 
12th 8a Carol Vance 27th 8 am Jester IV 

MARCH 2022 
6th 7am & 12:30pm Estelle Unit 12th 2:30 pm Sringfellow 

6th 8 am Clemens 20th 6 pm Diboll 
    

APRIL 2022 
3rd 7 & 12:30 pm Estelle 16th 12 pm noon Diboll 

3rd  8 am Clemens   
3rd 8 & 10 am Eastham 24th  8 am Jester IV 
10th 2:30 pm Stringfellow 24th 12 pm noon Pam Lychner 

NOTE:  Times given are actual 
start times.  Please arrive 1 hour 
early for the virus test.  
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Romans 12:2, “Do not conform any longer to the pattern of this world.”  Jason and I did what we could 
to help the inmates understand that this is their time of training in the Word of God, so they will have 
the strength to resist the enemies attack when they enter back into society. 
 
Pam Lychner State Jail, Sunday, 23rd January 10:45 am service, Brothers Jamie Rigell and Dan Groves 
arrived at the Chapel as John Hammond and Jason Perez were leaving. Jamie opened with prayer and Dan 
led the group of about 15 souls in worship and songs from the book of psalms.  Jamie then gave a mixture of a 
word of exhortation  and his testimony.  It was a good and sobering word and informative.  With time running 
out, Dan decided not to give the message that he had prepared, but by the power of the Holy Spirit, gave a fair 
capsulation of it.  At least 4 men came for prayer, mostly for family members and for healing of family 
members.  One man asked for prayer for victory over the musings of his mind. 
 

 

Note from the Editor 
JESUS: My Peace is the treasure of treasures; the pearl of great price.  It is an exquisitely 
costly gift, both for the Giver and the receiver.  I purchased this peace for you with my 
blood.  
 Taken from the book, Jesus Calling, by Sarah Young. Jan 24th. 

This peace that Jesus promised, (Jn 14:27) and gives, comes to us by faith in and trust in Jesus that 
whatever He has said, Every Word, is faithful and dependable.  Our guilt has been lifted and we are 
blameless.  We never have to worry about any of our sins being dragged up and held against us.  We 
don’t have to worry if we have been good enough, performed well enough, done enough penance or 
having hidden sin find us out.  We have peace with God, just as Jesus promised. 

You can use the return envelope inserted with your newsletter to send us a note with your thoughts.  It can 
also be used to send a donation.  If you are online, respond on our website contact page.  And, the donate 
feature there is safe.  www.hopeforallinjesus.org   or mail a gift to the address given on the front page. 

 

 

 The Lord God heard 
their prayer and sent an 
earthquake to break 
their chains and release 
them.  After that, many 
prisoners and the jailer 
believed in Jesus. 

mailto:schristianjs@gmail.com
http://www.hopeforallinjesus.org/

